

25 March 2024

Dear Parent/Carer

## Lockdown Drill - Tuesday 26 March 2024

As a key aspect of our on-site security, like all schools in England, we are required to carry out a rehearsal of our lockdown alarm being sounded with our staff and students.

The purpose of our lockdown procedure is as follows:

- To protect students, staff and visitors in the event of an intruder or dangerous circumstance such as:
  - An internal intruder on academy site
  - o An intruder or incident on the academy site but outside of the building
  - An incident in the local proximity

To prepare for the rehearsal, tutors will talk through the procedure with students. This will occur during the Identity Lesson on Monday 25 March via MS Teams.

The lockdown alarm will be sounded during the day on Tuesday 26 March.

Thank you for your support of this important rehearsal. If you have any questions or concerns about this, please contact the academy.

Yours faithfully

Dr K Riding Vice Principal

Principal - Benjamin Bond

Oasis Academy Lord's Hill

Romsey Road, Southampton, SO16 8FA

Tel: 023 8039 3660 Email: info@oasislordshill.org www.oasisacademylordshill.org

> Oasis Academy Lord's Hill is sponsored by Oasis Community Learning www.oasiscommunitylearning.org - part of Oasis UK.

Oasis Community Learning is a Company Limited by Guarantee registered in England & Wales (No. 5398529) and an Exempt Charity Registered Office: 75 Westminster Bridge Road, London SE1 7HS











